September 4th, 2012

Mark Burak, P.E.

1512 Sagebrush Trl SE



Albuquerque, NM 87123

mburak@comcast.net
Re:
8801 Glendale Ave NE Drainage Report

Engineer’s Stamp dated 8-17-12 (B20/D021)

Dear Mr. Burak,
This correspondence is a response to the Drainage Report for 8801 Glendale Ave. NE—engineer’s stamp dated 8-17-12. That report was received by the City on August 17, 2012, and referenced the construction of unpermitted improvements within an existing floodplain.  In order for those improvements to remain, the above referenced report should have adequately demonstrated that the unpermitted improvements would not increase the risk of harm to human life or damage to public and private property.  The report did not provide adequate justification to allow these improvements to remain for the following reasons:
· 
· The items that were built and the fill dirt placed within the El Camino Arroyo at this location will adversely affect the historic flow path of the arroyo and adjacent properties.
· Due to the property owner’s apparent disregard for the approved drainage plan for this site dated 9-1-11, the increases in impervious area cannot be mitigated with retention ponds.

· The floodplain limits and flow rates in excess of 3000 cfs in the El Camino Arroyo at 8801 Glendale Ave NE are documented in the North Albuquerque Acres Master Drainage Plan (NAAMDP) , RTI 1998; the Letter of Map revision Case # 06-060B521P, Burak Consulting 2007 and this drainage report dated 8-17-12.   Therefore, the flowrate of 3700 cfs seems appropriate to use in the analysis of this site rather than the 660 cfs presented in the report.  

A grading and drainage plan, including mitigation, should be submitted to Hydrology for Building Permit approval. After approval has been obtained,  the plan will need to  be certified in compliance with the Drainage Control Ordinance and Flood Hazard Control Ordinance.







Sincerely,







Curtis A. Cherne, P.E., CFM







Principal Engineer, Planning Dept.







Development and Building Services

C:
Suzanne Lubar, Esp., Planning Director
Matthew Conrad, Associate Planning Director

Blake Whitcomb, Esq., Assistant City Attorney

Richard Dourte, PE, City Engineer
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